The Annual Lillington and Leweston Parish Meeting
held in The Vestry of St. Martins Church on 

 Thursday 21st April 2016 at 7.00 pm
MINTUES

Present: Cllr Williams |(Chairman), Cllr Jones, Patrick Firebrace, Michael Ryan, Michael Hibbit, Mandy Wright, David Wright, Diana Pinney, Fenella Pinney, Karen Williams, Jane Marshall, Kate Herford, Adam Lewis, Lisa Lewis, Fiona Ashley Miller, Les Evans, Carinna Vickers (Clerk).  

The meeting was opened with a welcome from the Chairman and thanks for attendance. 
1. Apologies for absence.- Charlie and Jo Boston, Rosalie Silverton, Mark Ashley Miller, Leon Marshal, Richard Pinney, Chris and Jane Shaw, Lt Sally Lawrence Archer.

2.  Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd April 2015 were approved.

3. Matters Arising and Updates since last meeting – 

3.3
Planning Applications    

There has been only one application at Lower Farm, a farmworkers dwelling.  Planning Approval has been given for this.  It is in the sightline of those householders bordering the large field looking west. Following a PC objection on their behalf based on the size and orientation of this the matter will go to Committee, probably in mid-June. This is the advice received earlier this week from the planning officer concerned – Penny Canning.

3.5
Superfast Broadband 

It was predicted by BT last year that this would be us in Lillington in 2015 and Leweston in 2016. This is unlikely to happen anytime soon over the next few years. BT wrongly advertise their provision of superfast broadband to householders by a certain date. In reality this is only if you are within 1500 metres of a BT roadside cabinet. They upgrade from copper to Fibre optic cable between cabinets within existing conduits and then continue to use old existing copper wire to your house. Beyond 1500m from the cabinets the advantages drop off to nothing. We are a mile or so from the nearest cabinet in North Longburton or Sherborne. There are no known plans to dig up the roads to Lillington. Many think it’s a scandal that BT don’t make this clear. It is fine for the towns folk, but not for those in rural communities. More on this later.
David Wright informed the meeting that according to the www.dorsetforyou.com website Lillington was due for a funding injection in 2018. He agreed to forward the link with this information to Cllr Williams who would investigate this. 
3.6
Annual Party 

Raised by Adam Lewis last year. More on this later.

4.3
Depot site in Longburton 

This site is on the right hand side, once you enter the village some 400m down the hill as you drive from Lillington through Longburton. The saga of achieving planning permission to change this eyesore to much needed residential housing has been ongoing for over 6 years with self-imposed issues between DCC and WDDC Planners. It looks like our bid to turn this brown field site, that was a gravel & salt yard, into housing and a children’s play area is coming to fruition. With the matter going for planning approval within the next 3 months, building could start by the end of the year – the culmination of hours of work by the PC.

4.4
Illegal felling at Burton Hill Plantation

As you drive south from Longburton, about ½ mile from the last house on the right hand side, you will see an area of about an acre that has been stripped of trees – illegally by the owner. After 18 months, he has been served with an order to clear the site of the hardcore he dumped there and reinstate the area with a tree planting scheme. It took a long time, but shows that the PC does have some teeth – but not many!

5.1
Fundraising for the church/Quinquennial update 

Following our last Quinquennial report we have some expensive works that have to be done to maintain the church’s fabric. These split into 2 parts which require permissions from head office in Salisbury to complete. They are called Faculties or ‘requests for approval for work’. 

The 1st Faculty is for the font and memorial which will cost around £1500 and the 2nd Faculty for works to the church including refurbishment of the west window, will come in at around £35K. These will be discussed at a Meeting on 22nd April. Two months later a decision on the issue of a Faculty Approval will hopefully be made. We should then obtain quotes for the work in July/August and apply for grants for funding the works. By September we should know how much additional money we, as a village, will need to raise This does not include repointing of the tower which, at around £40K, will have to wait until the funding situation becomes clearer.

So you can see that we, as a village, have some money to raise and Mark Ashley Miller, as the fabric officer for the church and ‘i/c fundraising’, may well be in touch with you to join in some fund raising activities in the near future!  Cllr Williams asked for volunteers from those present to get in touch with Mark.
5.2
Dog fouling/Rubbish 

Nothing further reported by the Bostons on this issue which they raised last year. Rosalie Silverton has reported that the amount of rubbish that she collects on her regular litter scavenges has reduced over recent months which is good news.  However, residents reported that though the fouling in public areas had reduced, it appeared that there was still some fouling in peoples’ gardens by free running dogs.
5.3
Fly Tipping
Will Jones reported that there had been no further instances of fly tipping and the offending mess had been cleared away.
5.4
Churchyard/ grass cuttings/Ownership of land
Last year we were asked by the Pinneys to find a new place to dispose of the churchyard grass cuttings as they had taken ownership of the land at the East end of the church and did not want the grass to be disposed of there anymore. As a short term measure the PCC decided to dump the cuttings in the lower church yard.

At our recent PCC AGM the matter of disposal of grass cuttings in a way that will have a reduced visual impact was made, now that the new wall makes that area look so attractive.

Chris Shaw, as i/c mowing, is kindly taking this forward and will be in touch with the mowers idc.


Formal thanks was given to Cllr Jones for the fantastic job together with Dorset Dry Wallers Association.  The results were hugely impressive.  Thanks were given by him to the many villagers for providing all the snacks. Cllr Jones will write a formal letter of thanks to the DDWA volunteers.
5.5
Roads and Traffic / use of passing places
Diana Pinney reported that people had been much more civil in the use of passing places.

There was a request for the sign at the top road A352 to be labelled Higher Lillington and Lower Lillington.  The problem appeared to be that both parts of the village had the same post code. Cllr Williams agreed to discuss with DCC Highways.
4.  Matters raised by Leweston and Lillington residents included:
4.1 
Travellers.
A discussion took place regarding the parking and occupation of the green bus by 2 travellers in the bay on the Higher Lillington road on the crest of the hill in the layby created by Les Evans. Cllr Williams met with the young couple and discussed their plans for moving on.    

Cllr Williams pointed out that were parked at the brow of a hill by a dangerous bend and that villagers were naturally apprehensive of travellers and the potential for break-ins/stealing.  The outcome of the conversation was that they agreed to voluntarily move on by the end of June.  The meeting was in unanimous agreement that this was a sensible approach.

For interest they are both artists/sculptors in their mid-20s who work daily in Chetnole. Their work can be seen at http://philiprae-scott.co.uk/   and http://www.ameliakatesampson.com/.
4.2
Bonfire Night
Adam and Lisa Lewis have kindly offered to host a fund-raising Bonfire Night on or around 5th November 2016.

4.3
Summer Street Party
Adam Lewis and Will Jones have kindly offered to organise a Village Street Party to get us all together and celebrate the Queen’s 90th Birthday on the official date of Sunday 12 June after the Church Service.
4.4
Superfast Broadband
Cllr Williams volunteered to take this research forward at the last meeting.  Following much research he outlined two options:-

1. Satellite Broadband which is expensive once you start using it to download at any worthwhile speed.

2. Or this proposed pencil beamed high frequency transmission method by line of sight.
The different options were discussed with their pros and cons.  To take the provision of superfast broadband from Wessex Internet, villagers need to register their individual interest on their website. If there is enough expression of interest the company will decide whether it is worth their while going forward.  They will then conduct a site survey and make a formal offer to each house. If we go forward it could be working within 3months from the survey.  There seems to be nothing to lose and much to gain by making an expression of interest so everyone was urged to do so at the link https://www.wessexinternet.com/rural-superfast-broadband/lillington/ .  There is no obligation by registering interest. A more detailed appraisal is attached so please contact the company or Cllr Williams for more information.
4.5
Pot holes
There are too many pot holes around and beyond the village which can ruin the wheels and tyres of our cars if not spotted in time, especially when it has been raining. Cllr Williams reported 3 of the worst just over a week ago – but so far nothing has been done. He recommended that everyone could do the same by visiting the Dorsetforyou website where you just mark the position on a map and leave your name. The link is below or type into Google – report a pothole in Dorset. If many of us do this – there is a greater chance of some action. It really is easy to do!

https://www.dorsetforyou.com/travel-dorset/roads-and-driving/road-information/road-maintenance/road-and-pavement-maintenance/pothole-and-road-deterioration

4.6
Road flooding on top road

Les Evans reported his concerns regarding flooding on the top road and the need to review the drainage of water from the area.  Cllr Williams will take this forward via the Parish Council.
5.  Matters of Interest/AOB
5.1
Cllr Jones reported that he will tender his resignation at the next PC meeting. He explained that the task was worthwhile and he sought a replacement as this will leave an opening for a new Councillor to represent Leweston.

5.2
Michael Hibbit raised his concern about flooding in the lower churchyard and his garden area.  There was a discussion about the origins of the water. Diana Pinney reported that Richard regularly rodded the drainage pipe nearby. It was agreed that landowners needed to discuss the issue amongst themselves to resolve this problem.

5.3
Diana Pinney requested that residents voted in the forth-coming Police and Crime Commission.  There was a discussion regarding candidates.
Cllr N. Williams
CVPC website: camvaleparishcouncil.co.uk
